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Continuing eligibility for the Board of Governor’s (BOG) Fee Waiver may be limited to students meeting properly established academic standards for probation and dismissal.  (See Board Policy and Administrative Procedure 4250 regarding Probation, Dismissal and Readmission.)
Exemptions
Foster youth or former foster youth under the age of 25 are exempt from losing their BOG Waiver eligibility as specified in this procedure. In addition, students determined by another agency to be eligible for a BOG waiver under the following special categories are exempt from the Loss of BOG Waiver provisions:
· Dependents of California National Guard members,
· Dependents of veterans,
· Congressional Medal of Honor recipients and their dependents,
· Surviving dependents of the September 11, 2001 attacks, and
· Dependents of law enforcement or fire suppression personnel.
Loss of BOG Waiver
BOG Waiver eligibility shall be lost at the first registration opportunity for a primary term after the following determination is made:

· Student is placed on academic or progress probation or any combination thereof, as defined in Board Policy and Administrative Procedure 4250, for two consecutive primary terms. Because the state’s definition of consecutive terms is based upon the student’s enrollment, so long as the break in the student’s enrollment does not exceed one primary term, the institution will evaluate a maximum of four prior primary terms to determine whether the academic or progress probation was for two primary consecutive terms.
For purposes of this section a unit is earned when a student receives a grade of A, B, C, D or P as defined in Board Policy and Administrative Procedure 4230. 
The District shall notify students who are placed on academic or progress probation, of the potential for loss of BOG Waiver eligibility. The district shall notify the student that a second consecutive term on academic or progress probation will result in the loss of their BOG Waiver as long as the student has not already registered for the subsequent primary term.
To regain eligibility, a student may meet one of the following conditions:

· Not attend Grossmont and Cuyamaca Colleges for two consecutive primary terms (fall/spring or spring/fall), or 

· Successfully appeal according to the procedures outlined below.

BOG Waiver Loss Appeal
Students may appeal the loss of their BOG Waiver when the loss is due to the following reason(s):

· Extenuating circumstances: defined as verified cases of accidents, illnesses or other circumstances that might include documented changes in the student's economic situation or evidence that the student was unable to obtain essential student support services. Extenuating circumstances also includes special consideration of the specific factors associated with Veterans, CalWORKs, EOPS and DSPS student status. Essential student support services include, but are not limited to, services identified in the student education plan developed under section 55524, and any services to which the student was referred pursuant to section 55520.
· Student with a disability applied for, but did not receive a reasonable accommodation in a timely manner.
· Student has demonstrated significant academic improvement.  Significant academic improvement is defined as achieving no less than the minimum grade point average and progress standard established in AP 4250 for the term or terms.  
The College Petitions Committee will determine the appeal.  A student who successfully appeals the loss of enrollment priority shall also have BOG Fee Waiver eligibility restored.
These requirements were effective July 1, 2015. Loss of BOG Fee Waiver eligibility pursuant to this section shall not occur prior to the Fall 2016 term.  However, student notifications can occur prior to Fall 2016.

The District will ensure that these procedures are reflected in course catalogs and that all students have appropriate and timely notice of the requirements of this procedure.
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